## Linden Town Board Meeting July 27, 2021

Roll Call: Present Town Board Members Wade Bennett, Paul Buckles, Dennis Charleston, Clerk/Treasurer Janet Heide

Town of Linden Board meeting called to order by Town Board President Wade Bennett at 7:00pm

Town Board President Wade Bennett presented Coronavirus Local Fiscal Recovery Fund application. After discussion Town Board Member Paul Buckles made a motion to sign application, Town Board Member Dennis Charleston 2nd motion. Town Board President Wade Bennett called for a vote, motion carries, and Town Board President Wade Bennett signed application

Town Street Superintendent Earl Heide reported ordered the 4 blank signs; 2 sized 60x30 and 2 sized 36x24 for lettering.

Town Board President Wade Bennett thanked Utility Clerk Donna Cooper for assisting residents with D&D trash pickup transition

Town Board Member Paul Buckles requested update on 708 South Lane tree obstruction into street issue. Town Board President Wade Bennett report attorney replied tentative answer of property right of way. Resident Donna Cooper reported tree is worse. Utility Superintendent Earl Heide report the tree is in utility right of way. After discussion; Town Board Member Paul Buckles made a motion to have attorney send communication letter to property owner finding out what owner intentions are to correct tree issue with a deadline date, after deadline date and if no owner response, approved hiring TNT Tree Removal to remove tree from Town right of way; Town Board Member Dennis Charleston 2nd motion. Town Board President Wade Bennett called for a vote, motion carries

Town Marshal Travis King requested permission to purchase speed zone message signs placement on South Street and expensed from LIT budget line. After discussion Town Board Member Paul Buckles made a motion to purchase 2 speed zone message signs for South Street; Town Board Member Dennis Charleston 2nd motion. Town Board President Wade Bennett called for a vote, motion carries

Town Board Member Paul Buckles asked Town Marshal Travis King when Town Board Members should start process for next Town Marshall hire. Town Marshal Travis King reported currently doing active recruiting with no replies. Board agrees the need to continue active recruiting. Board thanked Travis for attending meeting and helping to advertise in law enforcement community

Town resident Deb Fagan asked why a gas pipe was installed in her yard today. Town Board President Wade Bennett stated town did not install.

Town Board Member Paul Buckles asked status of Valero purchasing basketball goals. Town Board President Wade Bennett spoke with Greg Brown and Valero will be ordering basketball goals

Town Board Member Dennis Charleston requested update on burnt building located at 608 North Main. Town Board President Wade Bennett reported no further updates have been received

Clerk/Treasurer Janet Heide submitted voucher register for Board Member signature. Board reviewed. Town Board Member Paul Buckles made a motion to accept and sign voucher register; Town Board Member Dennis Charleston 2<sup>nd</sup> motion; Town Board President Wade Bennett called for a vote, motion carries.

Clerk/Treasurer Janet Heide submitted meeting minutes for Board Member signature. Town Board Member Paul Buckles made a motion to accept and sign June meeting minutes; Town Board Member Dennis Charleston 2<sup>nd</sup> motion; Town Board President Wade Bennett called for a vote, motion carries.

Town Board Member Paul Buckles made motion to adjourn; Town Board Member Dennis Charleston 2<sup>nd</sup> motion; Town Board President Wade Bennett called for a vote, motion carries; adjourn meeting 8:05pm

	Linden Town Board Memb	ers action:	
Board Member Name	Yea		Nay
Wade Bennett			
Paul Buckles		<b>1</b>	
Tudi Bueiles			
Dennis J Charleston			
Attested by:			
Janet Heide, Clerk-Treasurer			
Transcribed July 29, 2021			